
Dear Julian, 
 
A1237 Improvements 
 
The Outer Ring Road Project is complicated by several pending funding 
decisions which would be fantastic news for the city, but which also add 
a large amount of uncertainty to the programme of works on the Outer 
Ring Road Project. 
 
We have just heard that the announcement of the DFT dualling bid will 
not now be in March as we had hoped.  Obviously we want to minimise 
the amount of abortive works as a result of this funding.  We are also 
awaiting the announcement of the Housing Infrastructure Bid for the 
additional work to the Clifton Moor roundabout.   
 
As you will be aware we have completed Wetherby Road Roundabout.   
 
We will start work on Monks Cross shortly which will should be complete 
by this winter.  
 
We have started the public consultation on our outline designs for Clifton 
Moor and Wigginton roundabouts  
 
Subject to the Housing Infrastructure Fund bid I would expect Clifton 
Moor to start late this year  
 
Wiggington is likely to start early 2020 
 
Haxby and Strensall Roundabouts require planning permission which 
will be the focus of this year and subject to approval which may well be 
linked with dualling.  I would anticipate works starting late 2020 or early 
2021. 
 
I hope this clarifies the position for you. 
 
Regards 
 
Neil Ferris | Corporate Director of Economy and Place 
t: 01904 551448 | e: neil.ferris@york.gov.uk  
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